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Road Name Signs

Followed up with TDC on May 12th. Company that supplies the signs has just re-opened after lockdown. TDC will be sending someone out to confirm requirements and signs will then be ordered.

Street Lighting in Cliffsend Road

Sent follow-up email to Millwood Homes asking for update on the Safety Audit. Awaiting reply.

Road Maintenance

White Line refreshes have been completed. 

Damage to highway on Cliffsend Road reported to KCC, who have carried out inspection and agreed repairs required. Have requested bollard to prevent further damage (caused by resident parking).

Reported overgrown verge at bus stop on Sandwich Road. No urgency as road closed.

KCC have now started on their programme of cutting back growth on verges (Orbit have done a good job on Cottington Road adjacent to both sites).

Idling Pollution

A result – the waiting time at the lights on Canterbury Road have been reduced from over 60 seconds to 30 seconds. Haven’t been able to check yet, but the forced delay for vehicles leaving the village should have been removed. Possible this was actually a fault with the programme. Further controlled reductions in waiting time will be requested as part of the Highways Improvement Plan.

Foads Hill Railway Crossing

Work has started on preparing the installation of a 7 m wide platform to support the new pole. The gas main has been located. Questions remain – why did they clear 21 m of hedge and what will they do to make good? Will speak with Network Rail Manager when works completed (no date given).

Have emailed Iain Livingstone, TDC’s Head of Planning, several times over the last 9 weeks asking what permissions were in place to have the hedges removed during nesting season. No response.

Highways Improvement Plan 

Given the lockdown, we are progressing this with KCC via email. The support from KCC has been excellent. We plan to have a video conference when a few more details have been provided.

The two big developments, if agreed, will be (i) a 20mph speed limit for the village and (ii) major traffic calming at the Foads Lane / Cliffsend Road corner. Both will require consultation with residents. Funding remains an issue.

Other initiatives will include additional double yellow lines (will need to speak with residents in nearby properties) and warning signs combined with SLOW markings.

